Central Ealing Neighbourhood Forum Management Committee

Meeting on Monday 30 July 2013, 17.30
in the Questors Theatre library
DRAFT
Minutes
1 Present:  Andrew Cazalet (AJC), Cllr Ann Chapman (AC), Robert Gordon Clark (RGC), Suki Gill (SG), Robert Gurd (RG) John Hummerston (JH), Charles Rich (CR), Peter Smith (PS), Nick Woolven (NW), and Tony Miller (TM) (secretary),
Apologies: Rev Jennifer Smith and Tony Burton.
2 Minutes
The minutes of the meeting on 2 July were agreed as a correct record.
3 Matters arising.  There were none.
4 Report from Forum Inaugural General Meeting 24 July
a. Committee elections: The results were noted. In the interests of continuity and balance, it was agreed to co-opt NW and AC.
b. Officers: it was agreed to elect NW as Chair, TM as Secretary, and AJC as Treasurer.
c. Crossrail: Matthew White (Surface Director, Crossrail) had been closely questioned in a packed meeting.  NW had a subsequent meeting with Nick O’Donnell (LBE Acting Director of Strategic Transport), where it had been agreed
i. that the Council and the Forum had similar objectives
ii. a group would meet in the week beginning 19 August to define specific aims for the station rebuilding, in the light of GRIP4 designs. A good comparison would be with Farringdon station. Lambert Smith Hampton had shown an interest and would also be invited
iii. the Forum would send its collated remarks to N O’D.  This would be a task for the Transport topic group, where it needed to be confirmed if Peter Mynors would agree to lead.


ACTION: TM
It was agreed that cross-party agreement on the Council was needed.
d. It was noted that over 140 people had been present, and 45 new members had signed up.
5 Cultural demand survey
a. It was agreed that NW should sign the agreement with CEPAC (as attached), commissioning them to run the proposed survey by Purple Marketing using the £7,000 government grant. This was due to be paid into CEPAC’s account as the nominated fund holder.
b. It was also agreed that the Forum would make all reasonable efforts to assist CEPAC to raise the required balance of £4,000.

6 Engagement 
a. TM reported that the public stall in the Broadway Centre on 19/20 July had attracted more than 300 visitors and 24 new Forum members. Around 100 people left 250+ individual likes/dislikes/wants comments. Thanks were due to the volunteer from ECVS who had prepared the display panels and banner.
b. Despite delays due to a series of technical printing and other machine failures, about 13,000 leaflets with individually addressed letters had been delivered in the area surrounding the centre in the period before the 24 July meeting. Some areas had not been covered, partly because of an agreement not to overlap with the West Ealing Centre forum. Due to the delays, a reduction in the price had been negotiated with the printer.
c. The video clip being prepared by the Media department in Ealing College had also suffered from technical problems and had not been available for the meeting, though it was still promised. 
d. Several of the items on the list of engagement targets had not yet been met.  It was agreed that a working group should be set up to consider what further needed to be done, what total level of engagement should be targeted, and how the responses should be analysed. Members of the group should include RGC and others to be identified.
ACTION: NW 
7 Topic working groups
None of the groups had met in the run-up to the AGM, but work should now proceed. It was agreed:

a. the input from the public engagement actions needed to be analysed and fed back to each group; this was a task for the new working group

b. the Retail & Employment group should meet to look specifically at employment issues




     ACTION: NW/PS
c. each group should now be examining what was required to build the evidence base and library of references.


NW would circulate thoughts on the way forward.

ACTION: NW

8
Finance

Other business
NW noted that feedback was beginning to come back from forms distributed at various meetings but the challenge was to organise ways of analysing this information. RG suggested possibly approaching Dunnhumby who had provided the Ealing BIDCo with free advice on similar issues in the past. ACTION: RG
4 Next meeting. Agreed to be on Tuesday 30 July at 5:30 pm in Walpole House. 
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